
RCW 88.16.005  Legislative declaration of policy and intent.  The 
legislature finds and declares that it is the policy of the state of 
Washington to prevent the loss of human lives, loss of property and 
vessels, and to protect the marine environment of the state of 
Washington through the sound application of compulsory pilotage 
provisions in certain of the state waters.

The legislature further finds and declares that it is a policy of 
the state of Washington to have pilots experienced in the handling of 
vessels aboard vessels in certain of the state waters with prescribed 
qualifications and licenses issued by the state.

It is the intent of the legislature to ensure against the loss of 
lives, loss or damage to property and vessels, and to protect the 
marine environment through the establishment of a board of pilotage 
commissioners representing the interests of the people of the state of 
Washington.

It is the further intent of the legislature not to place in 
jeopardy Washington's position as an able competitor for waterborne 
commerce from other ports and nations of the world, but rather to 
continue to develop and encourage such commerce.  [1977 ex.s. c 337 § 
1.]

Severability—1977 ex.s. c 337: "If any provision of this 1977 
amendatory act, or its application to any person or circumstance is 
held invalid, the remainder of the act, or the application of the 
provision to other persons or circumstances is not affected." [1977 
ex.s. c 337 § 18.]
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